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Ms. Elina Meizite 

9 February 2016 
Ref: 4833896 

 
 
Dear Ms. Meizite
 
Freedom of Information Act 2000
 
I can confirm that the information requested is held by Brent Council. I have detailed 
below the information that is being released to you. 

1.a How many primary school places are available in your local authority area? 

For admission to Reception in September 2016 we have 4231 places in Brent 
schools.

1.b For how many children have applications been made for entry to year R 
(Reception) in 2016?

For admission to Reception in September 2016 we have 3941 on-time applications 
from Brent residents.

2.a How many secondary school places are available in your local authority area?

For admission to Year 7 in September 2016 we have 3350 places in Brent schools.

2.b For how many children have applications been made for entry to year 7 in 2016?

For admission to Year 7 in September 2016 we have 3458 on-time applications from 
Brent residents.  However, many applications will include preference for schools 
outside Brent.  The GLA projection for Year 7 demand in Brent for September 2016 
is 3248.  We have found that the projections are accurate and we expect to offer all 
children who apply a place.

 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for 
an internal review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of 
the date of receipt of the response to your original letter and should be addressed to:
 

Brent Civic Centre 
Engineers Way 

http://www.brent.gov.uk


Wembley HA9 0FJ 
xxxxx.xxx@xxxx.xxxxxxxxx.xxx 
 
If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to 
apply directly to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information 
Commissioner can be contacted at: 
The Information Commissioner's Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF. 
Phone: 0303 123 1113 
Website: www.ico.gov.uk
 
I will now close your request as of this date.
 
Yours sincerely 

Cate Duffy
Director of Early Help and Education


